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REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS

The Puerto Rico Department of Education invites qualified business organizations to submit Statements
of Qualifications in response to the following Request for Qualifications:

RFQ Name: Architectural and Engineering Services
RFQ Number: PRDE(ER)-2022-01
RFQ Issue Date: March 9, 2022

The Puerto Rico Department of Education (PRDE) is seeking Statements of Qualifications to provide
architectural and engineering services in relation to its disaster recovery efforts. PRDE will engage one or
more firms to enter an Indefinite Delivery Indefinite Quantity (IDIQ) agreement. The scope of services will
include full service architectural and engineering design. In addition, it may include but is not limited to,
studies, investigations, surveying and mapping, tests, evaluations, consultations, comprehensive planning,
conceptual designs, plans and specifications, value engineering, construction administration phase services, soils
engineering, drawing reviews, preparation of operating and maintenance manuals, cost estimating, scheduling,
technical procurement, permitting, engineering reports, document control, project reporting, mechanical
engineering, electrical engineering, structural engineering, archaeological studies, historic preservation services,
environmental assistance and other related services. Interested parties must download copies of the Request
for Qualifications and associated forms. The materials are posted on the following websites:
www.de.pr.gov/recovery

Proponents will be evaluated based on the following elements:

Criteria Points
A. Firm Qualifications, Firm Personnel, Key Personnel 30
B. Firm Experience / Project Profiles 25
C. Subconsultants 25
D. Financial Capacity 15
E. General RFQ requirements 5
Total 100
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PRDE encourages the participation of small businesses, disadvantaged business entities, minority owned
firms and women business enterprises (MWBES) to participate in this solicitation. All vendors submitting
for this contract are likewise encouraged to use MWBEs as part of their proposals to provide services and
materials for this project. This project is being funded either partially or wholly with FEMA Public
Assistance funds or HUD CDBG funds and is thus subject to certain federal rules and regulations including
but not limited to environment/historical issues, grant reporting, and labor law requirements.

For more information and details about this Request for Qualifications, you can access to
www.de.pr.gov/recovery




